

ARCHDIOCESE OF SAINT PAUL AND MINNEAPOLIS CLERGY BULLETIN

Archdiocesan Update - Vol 34 No 5 (May 2011)

FROM THE ARCHBISHOP

OFFICE OF THE CHANCELLORS

For the past few years, Father Oliver Bagnoud and an organization known as Koinonia Giovanni Batista has been active in this Archdiocese, leading retreats and setting up houses of prayer.

After recent meetings with Father Bagnoud, it has been decided that the organization's approach to ministry does not fit within the pastoral plan of this Archdiocese. Therefore, Father has been notified that his organization is not to minister nor set up or maintain any houses of prayer or communities in this Archdiocese. Priests, deacons, and parish staff are asked for their cooperation in adhering to this policy.